
SLT Minutes 

5.1.18 
 

The meeting commenced at 4:03 in room 114. 

 

Copies of the April minutes were sent via e-mail and are available on the school website. A motion 

was made to approve the minutes. The motion passed. 

 

Old Business  

 

The School Improvement Plan subcommittee did not have anything to report.  

 

At the request of SLT, the discipline committee provided ISS data. SLT raised concerns about 

February and March referrals as well as the continued disparity between African American 

referrals and White referrals. SLT discussed the needs for improved relationships as a means to 

decrease referrals.  

 

The Climate and Culture Committee shared that while they did not meet, teacher feedback 

indicated that teachers would like personalized notes of appreciation.   

 

Mrs. Davis asked for feedback from departments about the renewal of GradeCam with 

Performance Matters coming. Departments were not ready to take a vote. This will be revisited in 

June.  

 

Dr. Seagraves asked for departmental feedback on additional safety trainings for our staff. No 

feedback was given but Mrs. Smith shared that Everfi has the See Something, Say Something 

associated with The Sandyhook Promise. The student lessons are brief and SLT recommended a 

grade level or certain course take this on next year. Maybe PE. SLT did approve for SEHS faculty 

to undergo a safety training during one of our workdays in August.  

 

The topic of hosting a food truck for faculty on campus was discussed again. It was approved to 

host a food truck.  

 

Dr. Seagraves shared information about the budget and teacher allotments. With our projected 

enrollment to drop by 60 kids, we will lose 2 teachers. We will also operate on $26,000 less next 

year. Course tallies will be delivered to department chairs on May 7 and draft matrixes are due Mat 

14. 

 

New Business 

With SLT not ready to make decisions concerning GoFAR, that discussion was tabled until the 

June meeting.  

 

Dr. Seagraves shared that the school’s Global Leadership Team will be handling the approval of all 

international travel starting next school year. The GLT will send out communication.  

 

https://gcsnccom-my.sharepoint.com/:w:/g/personal/davisj4_gcsnc_com/EY7Al45KFsZMnxEFtIahujYBtdkFA4ZW1oEGSCyS_mh6Kw?e=d5vNEA


Below is a list of departments that need to consider their leadership positions for next school year. 

As previously decided by SLT, this does not have to be new leaders but departments should at 

least revisit their leadership and give others opportunities.  

 

Departments who need to elect a new SLT 

member but do not need to revisit department 

chair. SLT term will run 2018-19 and 2019-20 

school years.  

Departments who need to revisit department 

chairs but do not need to elect a new SLT 

member. Department chair term will run 

2018-19 and 2019-20 school years.  

Social Studies 

World Languages 

EC (Muirhead finishing J. Garrett’s term) 

Counseling 

Math (Cheek finishing B. Prinz’s term) 

CTE  

PE 

ROTC 

English 

Science  

Art 

Counseling 

 

Parent and Student Questions / Announcements 

 

PTO will provide teachers lunch on May 9 for Teacher Appreciation Week.  

 

The next meeting will be June 5 at 4:00 in room 114.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 5:12. 

 


